
Accessing Timetables from ProPortal 

Logging in to ProPortal 

To retrieve your timetable you will need to open and login in to ProPortal. ProPortal can be found 

either on the College’s website under the student area, or from the links on Moodle, you will need to 

log in to ProPortal with your normal college login. 

1. Once logged in there will be a link to “Reports” on the top bar 

 

2. On the “Central Reports” page select “Timetable – Individual Timetable” from the list and 

then click on the run button (circled in the screenshot) 

 

a. At this point your browser may block the pop-up, if this happens click to allow the 

popup and then try again. 

3. This will then bring up the full report for your timetable. In this report there will be a section 

for each day you are timetabled for along with a row for each class. These lines will show the 

time and room for each class. The date from and to at the end of the row will show if there is 

a change in room part way through the year along with when that change will happen 

(please be aware that this is a live document and is subject to change, any changes will be 

reflected on the report when run). Example of the report is shown below. 

 

  



Problems logging In 

If you are struggling to login to ProPortal then please try resetting your password first, this can be 

done from the “Password Self-Service” link on the colleges website (in the student area). 

1. Enter your student id in the box and click “Next” 

 

2. Enter your postcode and date of birth in to the boxes then click “Next”. Please make sure 

that postcode is entered with no spaces (i.e. SY26PR) and that date of birth is entered with 

no slashes or hyphens (i.e. 01011900) 

 

3. Enter a new password into the two boxes and click “Next”, you should now be able to log in 

to ProPortal and other college systems with this new password 

 


